January 14, 2013

The Board of Education, Community High School District 99, met in special/workshop session at
7:00 p.m. on Monday, January 14, 2013 at the Administrative Service Center.

Upon the Secretary's roll call, the following members answered present: Bill White, President; Deb
Boyle, Vice President; and Members Julia Beckman, Michael Davenport, Nancy Kupka, Keith Matune,
and Terry Pavesich.

Also present were Mark McDonald, Superintendent; Judy Minor, Assistant Superintendent for Student
Learning; Marty Schack, Director of Physical Plant and Operations; Lisa Smith, Assistant
Superintendent for Human Resources; Mark Staehlin, District Controller; Evan Whitehead, Director of
Special Education; Steve Bild, South High Principal; Scott Kasik, North High Principal; Jill Browning,
Communication Director; and Joann Power, Secretary.

2.  STUDENT PERSPECTIVES

Annie Galligan, and Abby Crane, North High seniors, shared their perspectives related to their work as
co-editors of the North High yearbook; Alyssa Salela, North High senior, shared her perspectives related
to her work as Editor of the North High Omega; and Alex Duta, North High sophomore, shared his
perspectives related to his involvement in the North High broadcast program.

3.  WORKSHOP ON CORE CURRICULUM

Janice Schwarze, South High English Department Chair; Chris Bronke, North High English Department
Chair, Chris Esposito, South High Social Studies Department Chair, and Jill Rose, North High Social
Studies Department Chair, presented an overview of the Common Core Standards for English Language
Arts and Literacy in History/Social Studies, Science and Technical subjects (ELA). Staff is working on
curriculum aligned with the standards that students will be tested on in 2014-2015. It was noted that the
commonalities of common core standards are rigor, complexity, and critical thinking so that students are
prepared in college and careers.

An explanation of the reason for using the integrated approach was presented noting that students can
see connections throughout all subject areas. It is an opportunity to have all teachers speaking the same
language all day across all subject areas. An overview of the work of a committee of representatives
from each department involved with English Language Arts was shared. The work of the committee
involves looking at what the standards are asking of teachers and how that can be integrated across
different disciplines. Learning targets and next steps for ELA-Literacy standards were shared and
discussed.

Jon Heldmann, North High Mathematics Department Chair; and Paul Stevenson, South High
Mathematics Department Chair, presented an overview of the general concepts and philosophy of the
new math curriculum. The concept of the integrated approach for grades K-8 and at the high school
level was shared. The principals, assistant principals, and Dr. Minor were acknowledged for their
support. In mathematics all students, whether college bound or non-college bound, will be exposed and
held accountable for the same set of standards. Supports will be provided as needed. Examples and an
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May 20, 2013
The Board of Education, Community High School District 99, met in regular session at 6:30 p.m. on
Monday, May 20, 2013 at the Administrative Service Center.
Upon the Secretary's roll call, the following members answered present: Nancy Kupka, President; Rick
Pavinato, Vice President; and Members Julia Beckman, Deb Boyle; Michael Davenport, Keith Matune,
and Terry Pavesich.

Also present were Mark McDonald, Superintendent; and Joann Power, Secretary.

1. CLOSED SESSION

Member Pavesich moved and Member Beckman seconded that the meeting be adjourned to closed
session for the purpose of the appointment, employment, compensation, discipline, performance, or
dismissal of specific employees of the District or legal counsel for the District, including hearing
testimony on a complaint lodged against an employee or against legal counsel for the District to
determine its validity. 5 ILCS 120/2(c)(1), as amended by P.A. 93-0057, and the purchase or lease of
real property for the use of the District, including meetings held for the purpose of discussing whether a
particular parcel should be acquired. 5 ILCS 120/2(c)(5).

Upon the Secretary’s roll call, Members Pavesich, Beckman, Boyle, Davenport, Matune, Pavinato, and
Kupka voted AYE. The President declared the motion carried.

2. RECONVENE TO REGULAR SESSION

The meeting was reconvened in open session with the following members of the Board of Education in
attendance: Nancy Kupka, President; Rick Pavinato, Vice President; and Members Julia Beckman, Deb
Boyle, Michael Davenport, Keith Matune, and Terry Pavesich.

Also present were Mark McDonald, Superintendent; Gina Ziccardi, Assistant Superintendent for Student
Learning; Marty Schack, Director of Physical Plant and Operations; Lisa Smith, Assistant
Superintendent for Human Resources; Mark Staehlin, District Controller; Steve Bild, South High
Principal; Scott Kasik, North High Principal; Jill Browning, Communication Director; and Joann Power,
Secretary.

There were twelve visitors.
(Visitor Roster attached)
3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Member Pavesich moved and Member Davenport seconded that the Board of Education approve the
minutes of the May 6, 2013 Special Meeting and May 6, 2013 Closed Meeting.

Upon the Secretary's roll call, Members Pavesich, Davenport, Matune, Pavinato, Beckman, Boyle, and
Kupka voted AYE. The President declared the motion carried.
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4.  RECEPTION OF VISITORS

There were no visitors at this time.

5. 2012-2013 ScHOOL CALENDAR CHANGE

Mark McDonald reported that due to the flooding on April 18 school was closed necessitating the use of
one of the five emergency days. Therefore, it is recommended that the original calendar be adjusted to
eliminate June 4, 5, 6, and 7 and designate May 31 as the final student attendance day and June 3 as the
last day for staff.

6. FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUESTS

Dr. McDonald reported that the District received four Freedom of Information Act requests last month,
all of which were fulfilled.

7. CONSENT AGENDA

Member Pavesich moved and Member Davenport seconded that the Board of Education approve the
Consent Agenda as presented. President Kupka recused herself from the vote as she is friends of the
family of one of the persons being recommended for a position in the District.

Upon the Secretary's roll call, Members Pavesich, Davenport, Matune, Pavinato, Beckman, and Boyle
voted AYE. The President declared the motion carried.

Dr. McDonald announced that with approval of the Consent Agenda the Board has appointed Scott
Wuggazer as Assistant Superintendent for Special Services; Janice Schwarze as Associate Principal for
Curriculum & Instruction at North High School; and Kristin Bormann as Assistant Principal for Student
Activities at North High.

Dr. McDonald also announced that with approval of the Consent Agenda the Board approved boys and
girls lacrosse as a non-funded District athletic program and acknowledged the effort put forward by the
group in working toward becoming a District program.

8. APPROVAL OF DISTRICT AUDITOR SERVICES

Member Beckman moved and Member Pavesich seconded that the Board of Education authorize the
administration to accept the proposal from Miller Cooper & Co., Ltd. for basic auditing, supplementary
accounting and CAFR review services for the five fiscal years ending June 30, 2017 with the cost of
these services for the 2012-2013 audit being $33,000.

Upon the Secretary's roll call, Members Beckman, Pavesich, Boyle, Davenport, Matune, Pavinato, and
Kupka voted AYE. The President declared the motion carried.

9. RESOLUTION FOR PURCHASE OF REAL ESTATE

Member Pavesich moved and Member Kupka seconded that the Board of Education adopt a Resolution
Authorizing Purchase of Real Estate and Authorizing Executive of Real Estate Purchase and Sales
Contract for property at 4232 Venard Road, Downers Grove, lllinois.
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Upon the Secretary's roll call, Members Pavesich, Kupka, Matune, Pavinato, Beckman, Boyle and
Davenport voted AYE. The President declared the motion carried.

Dr. McDonald announced that this property will be the permanent location for the District 99 transition
program. It is anticipated that the program will be able to move into the new location by second
semester of the 2013-2014 school year.

10. AWARD OF BID — CUSTODIAL, MAINTENANCE AND GROUNDS SUPPLIES

Member Davenport moved and Member Beckman seconded that the Board of Education approve award
of contracts for custodial, maintenance and grounds supplies to the eleven vendors as presented that
submitted the lowest prices for one or more products in the aggregate amount of $106,757.84.

Upon the Secretary's roll call, Members Davenport, Beckman, Boyle, Matune, Pavesich, Pavinato, and
Kupka voted AYE. The President declared the motion carried.

11. PoLicy COMMITTEE REPORT - SECOND READING

President Kupka noted that this item will be put on hold until the new Policy Committee has had a
chance to meet and review the policies.

12. APPOINTMENT OF BOARD COMMITTEES/L IAISONS

President Kupka announced the persons who will represent the Board on the following Committees from
2013 to 2015:

SASED - Julia Beckman; Terry Pavesich alternate

LEND — Keith Matune

IASB and NSBA — Deb Boyle

Policy Committee — Mike Davenport and Rick Pavinato
Financial Advisory Committee — Deb Boyle and Rick Pavinato
Education Foundation — Terry Pavesich

RECEPTION OF VISITORS

John Gargiulio, Downers Grove, thanked the Board and administration for taking the Lacrosse team
through the process and working with the group to have Lacrosse added as a District athletic program.
He noted that they look forward to making the District proud.

13. REPORT ON LEGISLATIVE EDUCATION NETWORK OF DUPAGE (LEND)

Member Matune reported that the next meeting is Friday. With eleven days left in the legislative session
there should be items regarding pensions and other school matters there will be updates coming from
Peg Agnos through Dr. McDonald.

14. REPORT ON SCHOOL ASSOCIATION FOR SPECIAL EDUCATION IN DUPAGE COUNTY (SASED)

Member Beckman regretfully reported that the Assistant Principal at the alternative school passed away
very suddenly. SASED will be conducting an orientation for new Board members and administrators in
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September for anyone interested. The creation of a full time English Language Learner teaching
position has been approved and will be available to member districts.

15. REPORT ON ILLINOIS HUMANITIES COUNCIL

Member Beckman reported that she attended her first meeting in April. She noted that this is a private,
not-for-profit state organization with appointees from the state. Member Beckman read the Mission
Statement of the Council and highlighted one of the programs in particular — Capital Forum on
America’s Future based on a grant program out of Brown University. There is also a joint venture with
Illinois State University which invites all Illinois high schools to apply for programs featuring
competing visions of human rights.

16. REPORT ON DISTRICT 99 EDUCATION FOUNDATION

Member Pavesich announced that the winner of the Burger Wars at Tom & Eddie’s was North High’s
Kevin Bacon Burger. The Foundation is now working on getting a pizza wars contest going.

17. UPCOMING BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETINGS

President Kupka announced the following meeting dates:

May 31 - Graduation — South High - 5:00 p.m.; North High — 7:00 p.m.
June 17 - Regular Business Meeting — 7:30 p.m. - ASC

18. ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business or discussion, Member Pavesich moved and Member Beckman
seconded that the meeting be adjourned. Upon the unanimous voice vote of the seven members, the
President declared the motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.

Nancy Kupka, President Joann Power, Secretary

MAY 20, 2013 DISTRICT 99 BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES 4



May 6, 2013
The Board of Education, Community High School District 99, met in special session at 6:30 p.m. on
Monday, May 6, 2013 at the Administrative Service Center.
Upon the Secretary's roll call, the following members answered present: Bill White, President; Deb
Boyle, Vice President; and Members Julia Beckman, Michael Davenport, Nancy Kupka, Keith Matune,

and Terry Pavesich.

Also present were Mark McDonald, Superintendent; Steve Bild, South High Principal; Georgia Hash,
South High Associate Principal; and Joann Power, Secretary.

There were no visitors.

1. CLOSED SESSION

Member Pavesich moved and Member Beckman seconded that the Board of Education move into closed
session for the purpose of student disciplinary cases 5 ILCS 120/2(c)(9).

Upon the Secretary's roll call, Members Pavesich, Beckman, Boyle, Davenport, Kupka, Matune, and
White voted AYE. The President declared the motion carried.

2. RECONVENE IN OPEN SESSION

The Board of Education meeting reconvened in open session with the following members present: Bill
White, President; Deb Boyle, Vice President; and Members Julia Beckman, Michael Davenport, Nancy
Kupka, Keith Matune, and Terry Pavesich.

Also present were Mark McDonald, Superintendent; Lisa Smith, Assistant Superintendent for Human
Resources; Gina Ziccardi, Assistant Superintendent for Student Learning; Mark Staehlin, District
Controller; Evan Whitehead, Director of Special Education; Steve Bild, South High Principal; Scott
Kasik, North High Principal; Jill Browning, Communication Director; and Joann Power, Secretary.

There were three visitors.
(Visitor Roster attached)

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Member Pavesich moved and Member Kupka seconded that the minutes of the April 15, 2013 Business
Meeting be approved.

Upon the Secretary's roll call, Members Pavesich, Kupka, Matune, Beckman, Boyle, Davenport, and
White voted AYE. The President declared the motion carried.

4. STUDENT PERSPECTIVES

North High students Nicole Williams, Anne Lusher, and Cassidy Santen shared their perspective related
to their experiences in the North High French Club.
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5. ACTION ON STUDENT DISCIPLINE

Member Beckman moved and Member Pavesich seconded that the Board of Education accept the report
of the Board appointed Hearing Officer in the matter of Student 614436 and expel Student 614436 for
the remainder of the 2012-2013 school year and the entire 2013-2014 school year.

Upon the Secretary's roll call, Members Beckman, Pavesich, Boyle, Davenport, Kupka, Matune, and
White voted AYE. The President declared the motion carried.

Member Davenport moved and Member Kupka seconded that the Board of Education accept the report
of the Board appointed Hearing Officer in the matter of Student 715024 and expel Student 715024 for
the remainder of the 2012-2013 school year and first semester of the 2013-2014 school year.

Upon the Secretary's roll call, Members Davenport, Kupka, Matune, Pavesich, Beckman, Boyle, and
White voted AYE. The President declared the motion carried.

6. RECEPTION OF VISITORS

There were no visitors at this time.

Prior to taking his leave, Bill White shared his thoughts regarding his tenure on the Board of Education
and as President of the Board, noting that the school district provides high quality education for all
students. He noted that his vision for the school district is for the Board of Education to work together
as one community.

7. ADJOURNMENT SINE DIE

Member Beckman moved and Member Davenport seconded that the meeting be adjourned sine die.
Upon the unanimous voice vote of the seven members, the President declared the motion carried.

Bill White, President Joann Power, Secretary
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OATH OF OFFICE OF NEWLY ELECTED MEMBERS

As the senior member of the Board, Keith Matune administered the Oath of Office to the newly elected
members of the Board including Julia Beckman, Deborah Boyle, Terry Pavesich, and Rick Pavinato.

8. ORGANIZATIONAL MEETING

As senior member of the Board, Keith Matune called the meeting of the new Board of Education to
order at 7:30 p.m. Upon the Secretary’s roll call, the following members answered present: Julia
Beckman, Deborah Boyle, Mike Davenport, Nancy Kupka, Keith Matune, Terry Pavesich, and Rick
Pavinato.

9. ELECTION OF PERMANENT OFFICERS

President Protem, Keith Matune announced that nominations for President of the Board would be
entertained.

Julia Beckman nominated Nancy Kupka and Mike Davenport nominated Deb Boyle for President of the
Board of Education for Community High School District 99. There being no further nominations for
President, Keith Matune declared the nominations closed.

Each Board member expressed opinions as to why they were supporting a particular nominee.

Upon the Secretary's roll call, Members Beckman, Pavesich, Pavinato and Kupka voted AYE. Members
Boyle, Davenport, and Matune voted NO. With a vote of 4:3 in favor of Nancy Kupka as President the
President Protem declared the motion carried.

President Kupka asked for nominations for Vice President.

Terry Pavesich nominated Rick Pavinato and Mike Davenport nominated himself for Vice President of
the Board of Education of Community High School District 99. There being no further nominations for
Vice President, President Kupka declared the nominations closed.

Each Board member expressed opinions as to why they were supporting a particular nominee.

Upon the Secretary's roll call, Members Pavesich, Beckman, Kupka and Pavinato voted AYE. Members
Boyle, Davenport, and Matune voted NO. With a vote of 4:3 in favor of Rick Pavinato as Vice

President the President declared the motion carried.

President Kupka asked for nominations for Board Secretary. Terry Pavesich nominated Joann Power as
Secretary to the Board of Education of Community High School District 99.

Upon the Secretary’s roll call, Members Pavesich, Pavinato, Beckman, Boyle, Davenport, Matune, and
Kupka voted AYE. The President declared the motion carried.
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10. ADOPTION OF DISTRICT 99 POLICIES AND REGULATIONS

Member Beckman moved and Member Pavesich seconded that the Board of Education adopt the current
District 99 Policies and Regulations.

Upon the Secretary's roll call, Members Beckman, Pavesich, Pavinato, Boyle, Davenport, Matune, and
Kupka voted AYE. The President declared the motion carried.

11. ESTABLISHMENT OF REGULAR MEETING DATES AND PLACES

Member Pavesich moved and Member Beckman seconded that the Board of Education establish
meeting dates and locations for 2013-2014 as presented.

Upon the Secretary's roll call, Members Pavesich, Beckman, Boyle, Davenport, Matune, Pavinato, and
Kupka voted AYE. The President declared the motion carried.

12. APPOINTMENT OF BOARD OF EDUCATION COMMITTEES/LIAISONS

President Kupka asked Board members to identify their first, second, and third choice for a Board
committee and/or liaison and send those choices to the Board secretary. President Kupka will then make
the assignments. President Kupka noted that if there is a committee that a member currently serves on
and that member wishes to remain on that committee, she will try to accommodate those wishes.

13. REVIEW OF POLICY AND PROCESS FOR ADDING ATHLETIC PROGRAMS

Dr. McDonald noted that this process began in the fall when the lacrosse parents and team members
asked the District to consider the addition of lacrosse. A committee consisting of Lisa Smith, Denise
Kavanaugh, and Randy Konstans worked on creating a process for adding athletic programs.

Randy Konstans, South High Athletic Director, summarized the current District policy regarding
interscholastic athletic activities which acknowledges the need of a process for determining interest in
interscholastic athletic activities. In keeping with District policy, a student survey to determine student
interest was administered. The procedures to consider requests for modification of or addition of
District athletic programs were shared. Mr. Konstans further noted three proposals were submitted —
boys bowling, boys lacrosse, and girls lacrosse. Survey results indicated that lacrosse had the most
respondents which included responses not to participate. For bowling only 7.5% indicated they will or
are currently participating. The proposal gleaned that in boys lacrosse there is a club that has been
operating for the last eight years with 53 rostered players running two levels. For girls lacrosse there is
no high school club. There is an age group club that participates in a newly created league with about
30 participants and there were 29 high school age students that signed up at the open house. In boys
bowling, six names were submitted to South High and none to North High. The recommendations,
therefore, are to not add boys bowling at this time; add girls lacrosse to the athletic program as a coop
team as a non-funded sport; and to add boys lacrosse to the athletic program as a coop team as a non-
funded sport. The recommendation as non-funded is because the cost is estimated at $46,500 for each
program. Lacrosse families currently fund the program and are willing to continue to do so, but by the
District sanctioning as an emerging sport in the IHSA would impact scheduling and who they could
play. It was noted that there is a two year probation period as a non-funded sport. In order to be
reconsidered as a funded sport, the group would need to go through the process again.
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Dr. McDonald noted that this proposal will be brought to the Board for approval at the May business
meeting.

14. REVIEW OF CHANGES TO THE STUDENT DiSCIPLINE CODE

Georgia Hash, South High Associate Principal, and Chuck Hiscock, North High Associate Principal,
presented an overview of the recommended changes/additions to the Student Discipline Code in the
2013 Student/Parent Handbook.

15. REVIEW OF CHANGES TO THE ATHLETIC/ACTIVITY CODE

Denise Kavanaugh, North High Athletic Director, presented an overview of the recommended
changes/additions to the Athletic/Activities Handbook for 2013-2014.

Dr. McDonald noted that both the Student Discipline Code and Athletic/Activities Code will be brought
forward for Board approval at the May business meeting.

16. RECEPTION OF VISITORS

David Olson, Downers Grove resident, addressed the Board noting that he has been newly elected to the
Village Council and will be the Village’s liaison to the Board of Education.

Chad Walz, Downers Grove resident, addressed the Board wishing Bill White the best, welcomed
Nancy Kupka as president and wished much success to the new Board of Education with the hope that
they can come together to work in the best interests of the children, taxpayers, and teachers.

17. ANNOUNCEMENT

Dr. McDonald reminded the Board that the third student/staff recognition program will be Monday,
May 13 at 6:30 p.m. at South High after which the Board will hold an open house/reception.

18. ADJOURNMENT

Member Matune moved and Member Davenport seconded that the meeting be adjourned. Upon the
unanimous voice vote the all members, the President declared the motion carried. The meeting
adjourned at 8:26 p.m.

Nancy Kupka, President Joann Power, Secretary
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February 25, 2013
The Board of Education, Community High School District 99, met in regular session at 6:36 p.m. on
Monday, February 25, 2013 at the Administrative Service Center.
Upon the Secretary's roll call, the following members answered present: Bill White, President; and
Members Julia Beckman, Michael Davenport, Nancy Kupka, Keith Matune, and Terry Pavesich. Deb
Boyle and Keith Matune were absent.

Also present were Mark McDonald, Superintendent; and Joann Power, Secretary.

1. CLOSED SESSION

Member Kupka moved and Member Pavesich seconded that the meeting be adjourned to closed session
for the purpose of the appointment, employment, compensation, discipline, performance, or dismissal of
specific employees of the District or legal counsel for the District, including hearing testimony on a
complaint lodged against an employee or against legal counsel for the District to determine its validity.
5 ILCS 120/2(c)(1), as amended by P.A. 93-0057.

Upon the Secretary’s roll call, Members Kupka, Pavesich, Beckman, Davenport, and White voted AYE.
The President declared the motion carried.

2. RECONVENE TO REGULAR SESSION

The meeting was reconvened in open session with the following members of the Board of Education in
attendance: Bill White, President; Deb Boyle, Vice President; and Members Julia Beckman, Michael
Davenport, Nancy Kupka, Keith Matune, and Terry Pavesich. Keith Matune was absent.

Also present were Mark McDonald, Superintendent; Judy Minor, Assistant Superintendent for Student
Learning; Marty Schack, Director of Physical Plant and Operations; Lisa Smith, Assistant
Superintendent for Human Resources; Mark Staehlin, District Controller; Evan Whitehead, Director of
Special Education; Scott Kasik, North High Principal; Jill Browning, Communication Director; and
Joann Power, Secretary.

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Member Boyle noted a correction in the January 28 business meeting minutes. In the Energy
Conservation Report on page 2, the District liaison should be Lisa Macartney, not Lisa Smith.

Member Beckman moved and Member Pavesich seconded that the Board of Education approve the
minutes of the January 28, 2013 Business Meeting as amended, January 28, 2013 Closed Meeting,
February 4, 2013 Special/Workshop Meeting, and February 4, 2013 Closed Meeting.

Upon the Secretary's roll call, Members Beckman, Pavesich, Boyle, Davenport, Kupka, and White voted
AYE. The President declared the motion carried.
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4.  RECEPTION OF VISITORS

There were no visitors at this time.

5. PBIS PRESENTATION

Evan Whitehead, Director of Special Education, noted that this is the third year the District has been
involved in the PBIS initiative. Year one, 2010-11, was the introductory year, with full implementation
beginning in the 2011-12 school year. Interventions for academic and behavioral systems were
reviewed. Three year, first semester data about A (minor) and B (major) code violations were shared
noting that there has been a decrease in violations each year. Three year comparisons of the top five A
and B code violations and actions (consequences) were shared. Mr. Whitehead noted that there has been
an overall decrease in the total A and B code violations and an overall decrease in the total number of
students that received a consequence for A or B code violations as well as a decrease in the number of
students that received out of school suspensions.

6. TEXTBOOK RECOMMENDATIONS

A list of new textbooks for 2013-2014 was shared. Because books must be on display for 30 days,
Board approval will be recommended at the April 15 business meeting. Textbooks will be on public
display through April 12 and notification of the textbooks will be sent to the newspapers and the local
libraries. Dr. Minor noted that a list of proposed textbooks for the new Math 1 course will be shared
with the Board at the April 15 meeting.

In response to a question raised by Member Boyle as to whether the same process is used if books are
added to the summer reading list, Dr. McDonald responded that each school picks the summer reading
lists differently. Typically the administration and Board do not approve the summer reading lists
because they are considered supplemental material. Dr. McDonald noted that he would check on the
timeline for the process.

7. CONSENT AGENDA

Member Pavesich moved and Member Beckman seconded that the Board of Education approve the
Consent Agenda as presented.

Upon the Secretary's roll call, Members Pavesich, Beckman, Boyle, Davenport, Kupka and White voted
AYE. The President declared the motion carried.

8. APPROVAL OF STAFFING RATIO FOR THE 2013-2014 SCHOOL YEAR

Lisa Smith presented a report on the Instructional Staffing Allocation for 2013-2014. Background and
history of approved allocations was shared noting that the District uses enrollment data provided in a
report by Dr. John Kasarda to determine expected enrollment. The enrollment figures that will be used
for staffing for the 2013-2014 school year are based on the March 2011 Enrollment Projection Report by
Dr. Kasarda. Using enrollment figures available right now, the administration recommends that the
staffing ratio for 2013-2014 remain at the 2012-13 ratio of 21.8:1.

Member Boyle moved and Member Davenport seconded that the Board of Education approve the
instructional staffing allocation of 21.8:1 for 2013-2014 as presented.
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Upon the Secretary's roll call, Members Boyle, Davenport, Kupka, Pavesich, Beckman, and White voted
AYE. The President declared the motion carried.

9. APPROVAL TO ACCEPT THE RESCISSION OF INTENT TO RETIRE LETTER AND APPROVAL OF
ADMINISTRATIVE CONTRACT

Member Beckman moved and Member Pavesich seconded that the Board of Education accept the
rescission of the intent to retire letter from Mark Staehlin dated May 14, 2011 and approve a new multi-
year performance based administrator’s contract for Mark Staehlin.

Upon the Secretary's roll call, Members Beckman, Pavesich, Kupka, and White voted AYE. Members
Boyle and Davenport voted NO. With a vote of 4-2, the President declared the motion carried.

10. APPROVAL OF STUDENT FEES FOR 2013-2014

Mark Staehlin reported that because the State Board of Education expects that general state could be cut
as much as 28% this year which does not have a big effect on District 99 because the District does not
get much in the way of state aid, but could be as much as $400,000. Even with that figure and some
additional FTEs, Mr. Staehlin believes that the budget can still be balanced without increasing fees
which comprise about 2% of the budget. Mr. Staehlin went on to state that the administrative
recommendation is to consolidate the registration/textbook fee and course lab fee for an average cost per
student of $290. This amount would be slightly less than last year. Mr. Staehlin noted that this fee does
not include Driver’s Education, special consumable workbook fees and charges for classes requiring
special transportation such as at the Technology Center of DuPage (TCD) for which there are no
recommended changes.

Member Davenport commended and thanked the administration for keeping the cost of fees down.
Member Davenport moved and Member Kupka seconded that the Board of Education approve the
restructuring of the Registration/Textbook Fee of $215 and Course Lab Fees of $23 per lab to a new
combined annual fee of $290 for the 2013-2014 fiscal year.

Upon the Secretary's roll call, Members Davenport, Kupka, Pavesich, Beckman, Boyle, and White voted
AYE. The President declared the motion carried.

11. PoLicy COMMITTEE REPORT — SECOND READING

Member White moved and Member Kupka seconded that the Board of Education approve the following
policies as presented:

5.30  Hiring Process and Criteria

5.35 Compliance with the Fair Labor Standards Act
5.70 Religious Holidays

5.80 Court Duty

5.100 Staff Development Program

5.207 Tutoring
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Upon the Secretary's roll call, Members White, Kupka, Pavesich, Beckman, Boyle, and Davenport voted
AYE. The President declared the motion carried.

12. PoLicy COMMITTEE REPORT — FIRST READING

The Policy Committee presented the following policies for first reading. It was noted that all of these
are IASB recommended policies for which there is no corresponding District policy. Board members
were asked to contact a member of the Policy Committee prior to the March 18 Business Meeting if
there are any questions or concerns about any of these policies.

5.120 Ethics and Conduct

5.130 Responsibilities Concerning Internal Information
5.170 Copyright

5.190 Teacher Qualifications

5.230 Maintaining Student Discipline

5.250 Leaves of Absence

5.260 Student Teachers

5.280 Duties and Qualifications

13. RECEPTION OF VISITORS

There were no visitors at this time.

14. REPORT ON LEGISLATIVE EDUCATION NETWORK OF DUPAGE (LEND)

Dr. McDonald noted that a summary of the last LEND meeting was included in the Board mailing last
week. He noted, however, that a lot of focus is being put on pension reform legislation. He reported on
other pieces of legislation. Rule 70/30 which is about enrollment of IEP students in the regular
classroom; IEP students comprising 30% or less. This is of interest to District 99 because there is a lot
of co-teaching at the 300 level. The Rule has sunset and the State Superintendent is in favor of relaxing
the rule but there is a lobby that wants to keep the rule in place. There was pending legislation requiring
all schools to have a certified school nurse. The issues are there are not enough certified school nurses
to go around, there are not enough facilities in the state to prepare them, and there is a question about
whether certification is needed or whether a registered and practical nurse could perform the same
function.

15. REPORT ON SCHOOL ASSOCIATION FOR SPECIAL EDUCATION IN DUPAGE COUNTY (SASED)

Julia Beckman reported that the next meeting is Wednesday. She attended the open house at the SASED
transition program facility which SASED leases and is in t